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Cherish your human connections: Your relationships with friends and family. 

 
– Joseph Brodsky (American Poet) 

 
 
For: October, 2018 
 
 
Dear Parents and Families: 
 
We have enjoyed 15 wonderful days in school thus far, and things are moving along nicely. I have been pleased with 
how everyone—students and staff—managed the heat at the very onset of the year and remained calm and focused 
on establishing familiarity with new routines and each other. It goes without saying that this provided us an added 
challenge to the start of the year, but I am an advocate of facing and directly addressing adversity.  
 
Developing children’s capacity to effectively deal with challenging, stressful and anxiety producing situations is as 
important as developing their capacities for critical, creative and collaborative thinking, and so staff members and I 
are already planning with a view to integrating social and emotional learning into and alongside our academic 
curricular obligations. This is because we feel that humans, in general, fail to perform well and maximize their 
potential when they feel overly stressed, emotionally vulnerable and unsafe. This issue is intensified when children 
possess an undeveloped capacity to recognize that they are dis-regulated, and have not acquired the specific 
strategies they can employ to counter their anxiety and emotional imbalance. 
 
As such, our planning will be considering previously used proactive approaches, such as CARES and Mind-Up, but 
we will be very mindful not to launch into doing something just to say we’re doing it. I don’t want this work to be 
just another curriculum or program to work through, but rather, for us to address social-emotional issues as a daily 
and contextual means for developing students’ capacity to more clearly know themselves—how they learn and react 
to stress—and more effectively understand others. I envision our work in this realm including frequent and 
deliberately-planned opportunities for breathing and mindfulness techniques, as well as teaching strategies for 
calming and regulating our emotions, and seeing challenge as welcome opportunity for developing emotional 
strength, balance and resilience.  
 
With equal emphasis, we will be addressing this critical topic as part of a cohesive and consistent approach to 
maximizing attentive and mindful behavior in conjunction with developing a clear and transparent process for 
addressing behavior that doesn’t support respectful interactions with others, nor efficient and effective thinking.  
 
I will provide continued update on how we will be directly and systematically addressing social-emotional learning 
as well as emphasizing and requiring appropriate behavior to support high performance and achievement in future 
emails and writings. And I will include strategies for which you can also use at home to reinforce and foster 
continued growth in these areas.  
 
 
 
School Safety 

 
Source: Worldartsme.com 



You may have wondered what the large concrete boxes are that sit affront the main entrance. These are large 
planters that are in the midst of being beautified with aesthetic plantings, and also serve as barriers that prevent 
direct vehicle access to the front doors from E. Paulding.  
 
Next week, I will be forwarding an overview of the safety drills for each month and provide you with a general 
sense of when we will conduct them. I will tell you (and the staff) the week that we will conduct the drill, but not the 
specific date. It is important that we have staff and students able to effectively and efficiently react in a drill situation 
in the same way they would if it was a real emergency. Please feel free to ask your child how she/he has been 
instructed to behave in such events, as this will provide you with a view to what your children are being told to do 
and how they are being required to do it.  
 
While I hope that an actual event of this nature is never forced upon us, I do want everyone in the building to be able 
to act quickly as trained, and with poise and mindfulness to maximize everyone’s safety and security, which is the 
true essence of our drills. It is also worth reiterating here that our close relationship with the Fairfield Police 
Department and their expert guidance is and remains invaluable, and it helps everyone to act as I have outlined 
above. Their continued presence and support also serves as an indicator to our children that they are community 
members specialized in protecting and accentuating a climate of respect and courtesy by following rules that serve to 
keep us safe and able to work together. 
 
It is my hope that you have also noticed an increased staff presence at morning drop-off and the end-of-day pick-up. 
This is to first provide an increased connection with the community by staff being more visibly present, and 
secondly, to emphasize a greater sense of security and support for safety.  
 
 
Tech Insight 
From Mrs. Goldberg: 
I will be introducing the new typing program to students in the coming weeks, and below is the sequence for K-5. 
Please encourage typing practice at home. Please also see Appendix A (at the end of this document) for additional 
details. 
 

 
 
 
Tools for Schools 



Schools monitor its indoor air quality and areas in need of attention/repair using a program developed by the EPA 
called Tools for Schools. A school-based team meets monthly to walk the building and observe existing or potential 
issues, as well as discuss reports staff members may bring from direct experience in their rooms or the building at 
large. Next steps for address are then discussed, which lead to close monitoring or seeking immediate building 
maintenance attention. For your viewing pleasure, I have included two links, below, on Tools for Schools. 
 
Link (https://portal.ct.gov/DPH/Environmental-Health/Environmental-Health-Section/Healthy-Environments-in-
Connecticut-Schools#basics) and (https://www.epa.gov/iaq-schools) 
 
Each Tools for Schools committee is required to have parent representation. If you would like to join the committee, 
please send me an email indicating your interest. As I mentioned above, it does require a monthly commitment to 
meeting, which likely will be immediately following the school day, although time and specific dates for meetings 
are yet to be determined. If I receive overwhelming responses, I will likely select on a first-come, first-serve basis, 
and may select two parent representatives. 
 
 
Important Events and Dates 
 

Walk-a-thon Friday, October 5 at 9:00am 
Fire drill October 15-19. Sometime during the week  
Parent-Teacher Conferences – October 10, 11, 18 
Early Dismissal (at 1:40) 

See below for specific details 

Early Dismissal (at 1:40) Tuesday, October 23 
Halloween Dance Friday, October 26: 7:00-9:00pm in APR 
Halloween Parade Wednesday, October 31: 2:30pm on black top 

 
 
Parent-Teacher Conferences 
Fall Conferences 

Wednesday, October 10, 2018 (Afternoon) Times for these will be between 2:00pm and 3:30pm 

Thursday, October 11, 2018 (Evening) Times for these conferences will be between 6:00pm 
and 8:00pm 

Thursday, October 18, 2018 (Evening) Times for these conferences will be between 6:00pm 
and 8:00pm 

 
 
Spring Conferences 

Wednesday, March 20, 2019 (Afternoon) Times for these will be between 2:00pm and 3:30pm 
Thursday, March 21, 2019 (Evening)  Times for these conferences will be between 6:00pm 

and 8:00pm 
Thursday, March 28, 2019 (Afternoon) Times for these will be between 2:00pm and 3:30pm 

 
 
A Few FYIs 
Recycling 
An important aspect of being a conscious and responsible citizen is acting considerately towards others and our 
environment. Recycling is a practice that supports that. During lunch, we have students now place their plastic 
recyclables on the metal cart in the cafeteria and not throw them in any of the garbage bins. This prevents students 
from throwing regular trash in the recycling bins and recyclables in the regular trash bins. All staff members are 
aware of this and I have asked them to continually remind the children until it becomes standard practice. I invite 
you to join us in reminding them of this and to practice recycling outside of school hours. 
 
 
 
Roger Sherman Building Committee (RSBC) 

https://portal.ct.gov/DPH/Environmental-Health/Environmental-Health-Section/Healthy-Environments-in-Connecticut-Schools#basics
https://portal.ct.gov/DPH/Environmental-Health/Environmental-Health-Section/Healthy-Environments-in-Connecticut-Schools#basics
https://www.epa.gov/iaq-schools


Please stay informed and up-to-date on the Roger Sherman Building Committee’s work for our upcoming Phase III 
renovations. The link (https://www.fairfieldct.org/rsbc) will provide you updates and progress on the committee’s 
agenda items and minutes for and of past meetings. I will be in close communication with the committee as the 
planning gets underway and will liaise between you and staff and the committee.  
 
 
Reminders 
We encourage you to remain or become familiar with our school’s website 
(http://fairfieldschools.org/schools/sherm/), from which you can also access our PTA information, and the district 
website (http://fairfieldschools.org). A great deal of pertinent information can be found at these online locations.  
 
We also encourage you, if you haven’t already, to become a member of our PTA, and you will receive all of the 
relevant information required to do so, as well as upcoming events and meetings in upcoming communication. 
 
 
Your Feedback 
Let me know what questions you have on these and any other topics, as well as how we’re doing. While the staff 
and I are very busy in the educating of our youngsters (your children), an important and essential element of doing 
that effectively is having an open and on-going dialogue with the community.  
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
Dr. Ian M. Banner 
Ibanner@fairfieldschools.org 
Follow us on Twitter: @rogershermanllc 
 
 
 
 
 

See Appendix A, below 
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